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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

To: Goldberg, Dave
Cc: Kyle S. Flory (kflory@pesenv.com)
Subject: SCP Leak Case No. RO0002606 and Geotracker Global ID T06019775776, MOIA, National 

Airmotive Corporation, 6701 Earhart Road, Oakland, CA 94621

Dear Mr. Dave Goldberg, 
 
Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) has prepared this letter to follow up with our meeting held on February 27, 
2013 to discuss the subject site.  In an email correspondence on March 8, 2013, ACEH transmitted meeting notes 
documenting items identified at the meeting requiring additional communication between Rolls Royce and ACEH; 
however no dates were discussed for task completion (see attached file).   
 
In order to facilitate moving the case forward, ACEH requests you address the items identified in the meeting notes, 
perform the following work, and upload the requisite documents to the ACEH ftp site and the State Water Resources 
Control Board’s GeoTracker website in accordance with the schedule provided below: 
 

1. A case file review to identify reports missing from the ACEH ftp site and GeoTracker website, to be completed by 
May 1, 2013; 

2. Submittal of a Revised Proposed Monitoring and Sampling Plan, to be completed by May 1, 2013; 
 
Once we have received notification of the file uploads of the documents identified in Items 1 and 2 above, ACEH will 
review the case file with respect to the gray water discharge to the wetland east of the site and communicate our findings 
to you regarding our recommendations for chemicals of concern to be used in the Tier II Risk Assessment.   ACEH will 
complete this review within 60 days of the date of notification of the file uploads. 
 

3.  Tier II Risk Assessment, to be completed by August 7, 2013 
 
 
ACEH looks forward to working with you to move your site towards case closure.  Thank you for your cooperation.  Should 
you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or send an 
electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org. 
 
 
Thank-you, 
Keith Nowell 
 
Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


